
 
The Virginia Board of Funeral Directors and Embalmers convened for a full board meeting on Thursday, 
April 16, 2019 at the Department of Health Professions, Perimeter Center, 9960 Mayland Drive, 2nd Floor, 
Board Room #4, Henrico, Virginia.  
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
Joseph Frank Walton, FSL, President 
Mia F. Mimms, FSL, JD, Vice-President 
R. Thomas Slusser, Jr., FSL, Secretary-Treasurer 
Muhammad Hanif, Citizen Member 
Blair H. Nelsen, FSL 
Connie B. Steele, FSL 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: 
 
Kenneth Scott Hickey, M.D., Citizen Member 
Louis R. Jones, FSL 
Larry T. Omps, FSL 
 
DHP STAFF PRESENT FOR ALL OR PART OF THE MEETING: 
 
Barbara Allison-Bryan, Chief Deputy Director, DHP 
Erin Barrett, Assistant Attorney General, Board Counsel  
Sarah Georgen, Licensing and Operations Manager 
Lynne Helmick, Deputy Director 
Corie Tillman Wolf, Executive Director 
Heather Wright, Program Manager 
Elaine Yeatts, Sr. Policy Analyst 
 
OTHER GUESTS PRESENT 
 
Jerry J. Gentile, Department of Planning and Budget 
William M. Bunnell, Virginia Morticians Association* 
Ross Miller 
J. Michael Williams, Bliley Funeral Home* 
Curtis L. Cunningham, Virginia Morticians Association* 
Twila Dickerson, Regulatory Support Services 
Barry D. Robinson, Virginia Morticians Association* 
Kathy Martin, FCC 
Lacy Whittaker, Virginia Funeral Directors Association* 
 
*participant indicates attendance to count toward continuing education requirements  
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